
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
Minutes of The Regular Meeting
Held June 10, 2019, @ 7:00 P.M.

Council met in Regular session with James R. Miller, Andrew Zartman, Lora Lyons, Andrew Head, and Lyn Collis present. Austin Scheiner was absent.

Guests Present:  Commissioner Tony Zartman, Paulding Bi-centennial Committee member; Zach Mansfield, Fire Department Captain; and Bob Baer and Heath Barnes, Mercer Landmark.

The Minutes from the May 30, 2019, meeting were read, and approved as read.

Mayor Wobler reminded everyone that purchase orders need to be processed by the Fiscal Officer prior to purchases or repairs being made. The Fiscal Officer needs to be notified of the work even if no estimate is available, unless an emergency arises.

The floor was given to Commissioner Zartman who spoke for Paulding County’s Bi-centennial Committee. He stated Paulding County was formed in 1820 and will be observing its 200 year anniversary in 2020. They plan to have a kick-off celebration in Paulding on February 12, 2020, but they don’t just want to have one event. Instead they would like for each community to adopt the bi-centennial theme and hold an event sometime next year. He stated the current proposed theme is “Celebrate Paulding County,” and the Vision Board will be adding a “Look to the Future” aspect to the celebrations. He stated the committee is available for guidance regarding the history of the County, and updates will be given through the Vision Board. The Council agreed that they would like to be a part of the bi-centennial celebrations.

The BPA Board members and Al Wobler joined the meeting, and the floor was given to Bob Baer of Mercer Landmark. He stated he would like to move their scale project forward and wanted to know if the Council wanted to price and spec out a new building or if they would prefer Mercer Landmark to do it. He stated he has received a preliminary quote for a 40’ by 60’ building of between $75,000 and $80,000. BPA President, John Hall, stated he has a quote coming from Gorrell Brothers, but does not have it in hand yet. Mr. Hall also stated that the new building cannot be built within 300 feet of the Village’s well per the EPA. Therefore, it will have to be built either by the gas station, or in the current parking lot that is between the Fire Department and the Post Office. He also stated that since the building will be on the opposite side of the railroad tracks from the water plant, a toolshed would need to be put up near the water plant in case the train blocks access to and from the new building. Mr. Hall stated the current buildings that Mercer Landmark would like to purchase are 40’ by 30’ and 50’ by 25’, so the current proposal for a 40’ by 60’ building would be shorting the Village of 50 square feet. The Mayor stated he would like to have a slightly bigger building as the Village needs an extra bay in which to store equipment. Councilman Head stated he would like to see a 60’ by 80’ building erected. All parties agreed to hold a special meeting once the quotes for a new building have been received.


EMS: Coordinator Schuerman was not present.

Mayor Wobler informed Council of the following concerning the EMS Department:

1. There were 14 runs in May with 13 being billable.

2. There have been 6 runs in June to date, with 4 being billable.

3. James Weaver has been cleared for driving and will be added to the daytime staffing schedule.

4. The department provided squad coverage at the Paulding County Fair for the Wednesday harness racing and for the Saturday rodeo and fireworks.


Fire Department: Assistant Chief Gasser and Captain Mansfield were present and reported the following to Council:

1. There were 4 fire runs in May, and there have been 4 already in June.

2. They have received the new tarp. The estimate was for $700, but the actual cost was only $690. They still hope to have the old tarp redone in order to fit Truck 55.

3. The battery on 52 boiled over and was replaced. The old battery was from 2012 or 2013.

4. The deck gun on 53 needs to be rebuilt. They already have a kit in order to do that repair, however, it also needs a supply airline replaced and a pump test performed. Council clarified that all the trucks need to have a pump test done each year, and the Assistant Chief stated they usually use a place down in Cridersville, Ohio, however they Finley Fire has mobile testing equipment and can perform the tests onsite. They will be looking into that option.

5. Captain Mansfield explained that two of the three firefighters, currently taking the Fire II Class in Bryan, have to have EVOC prior to taking their final exam for the class. The Bryan Fire Academy possibly has an instructor who can give the class for $95 per student, or they can get the entire department done for $200. In order to get the card the first time, a student has to take 16 hours of training. In order to recertify, they only need 8 hours of training.

6. They also stated that if would benefit the Village if they have a Fire Instructor on staff. The class is given by the Bryan Fire Academy for no charge.


Mayor Wobler addressed the following concerning the Fire Department:

1. Ohio Plan, the Village’s insurance provider, no longer covers the cost of EVOC training.


Police Department: Chief Miller was present and reported to Council that he would like them to sign a Finding of Litter statement in order to send a letter to the owners of 420 South Laura Street. Council signed the paperwork.

Mayor Wobler informed the Police Chief that there was a noise complaint Sunday night. The resident called the Sheriff’s office regarding the matter but also requested that the Police Chief be informed as this is an ongoing issue with that household’s residents.


Street:  The Mayor addressed the following concerning the Street Department:

1. The Mayor and Councilwoman Lyons will be meeting, on June 13th at 3:30, with Carol Brady, her son, and ODOT representatives regarding the best approach of dealing with a wall when the Safe Routes to School (SRTS) grant sidewalk is installed. There is a form that the resident will sign prior to the work being able to be done.

2. The Gator and John Deere tractor will be going to Homier’s for service. 

3. The PTO came apart while the Street Department was mowing the lagoons. The blades are dull and will need to be sharpened or replaced.


Zoning: Inspector Tom Sinn was not present.


Committee Reports: 

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he met with Councilmen Zartman and Head on June 2nd. They toured the town and compiled a list of paving projects the committee would like to have done this year.

2. Councilwoman Collis stated the work at Buckeye Park that will be done by Master Gardeners and the 4-H group is still waiting on the dirt to be delivered. She then gave an update on the Vision Board, stating the Village’s proposal was not accepted, but will be kept on the list for possible future funding. The Vision Board is hoping to raise a million dollars in donations, with which they plan to invest and use the interest to fund projects. In order to help with this plan, the Council needs to identify one project to promote, and they need to get a list of people who they believe would be willing to donate and/or help with the fund raising. The Vision Board will be holding a private meeting on July 16th for the top 40 influencers, followed by public meeting on July 23rd.


Correspondence Letters:

1. Mayor Wobler gave the Fire and EMS funds’ reports to Council for review.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the chipping will be down within the next few weeks. Councilman Head asked if Moyer’s Tree Service had removed their pile, and the Mayor stated he would call them and check on it.

2. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the streets will be swept this month.

3. Mayor Wobler gave Council and update on the NatureWorks restroom grant. He met with Lee from Poggemeyer and found out that the Village will be saving $9100 (off the original estimate) by having the sewer line put in by Bowman’s Excavating. He also stated that Poggemeyer has been in touch with a couple of different contractors. The project just needs a general contractor that will put the 10% down as the work can be sub-contracted out. The contractor doesn’t need to be from Ohio. The current plan is to wait until the fall and rebid for a spring project.



NEW BUSINESS:

1. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he received a paving estimate from Asphalt Maintenance Service in the amount of $77,535 for the list of work the committee compiled. The Fiscal Officer raised a concern that more than one quote was needed due to the amount of the project, and the Mayor stated he would talk to the Solicitor to see what needs to be done prior to scheduling the project.

2. Mayor Wobler recommended hiring Josh Fraley for the Street Department’s general laborer position. He stated the committee conducted interviews on Friday, and then called four people back for a second interview on Sunday. Josh Fraley was the committees top choice. The Mayor would like for Mr. Fraley to start as soon as possible, and he would also like for Jim Miller to keep mowing for the next two or three weeks until Mr. Fraley is acclimated. Lyons made a motion to accept the Mayor’s recommendation to hire Josh Fraley, on a six month probationary period, pending a drug test and physical. Collis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Wobler informed Council that Solicitor Miller will write up a tree proposal for the affected residents when the sidewalk for the SRTS grant is installed. There are five trees that need to be removed. The Village will pay for the removal, grinding of the stump, and the planting of a replacement tree.

4. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Fiscal Officer would like to set up a Village Amazon account, which will allow for purchases to be made tax free, and asked if Council wanted to pay the Prime membership fee in order to get the free and expedited shipping. Council agreed to setting up an account, but declined on paying a Prime membership.

5. Mayor Wobler informed Council that the Fiscal Officer would like to transfer some money from the Antwerp Exchange Bank to the Star Plus account in order to earn more interest. Council agreed.

6. Mayor Wobler informed Council that he would like to order replacement street signs. There are 13 street signs that need to be replaced, 5 yield signs and 12 stop signs that need new faces, the Village needs 2 more detour signs for the barricades, and some hardware needs to be purchased. He estimated the cost to be between $1000 and $1100. Councilman Miller stated the Village has two different colored street signs, and he would like to see them all the same. It was suggested, and agreed upon, to make a list of all the “antique” signs and replacing so many each year in order to make them all the same. 


BPA:  Mayor Wobler addressed the following concerning the BPA:

1. The Combined Sewer Overflow report was put on the Village’s website on the Water/Sewer page, and was also posted on the FaceBook page.

2. A resident requested the water leak on South Laura Street be repaired. BPA President, John Hall, stated it will be fixed. In addition, there is a leak by the anhydrous tank that will be checked.

3. RCAP is holding a utility oversight training in Reynoldsburg, Ohio, on June 21st should anyone like to attend. He gave the flyer to the BPA.

4. The BPA is checking with the EPA regarding the building site, and whether or not an appraisal and survey need to be done.
Good and Welfare:  None

1. Rock the Block will be held from June 21st to the 23rd. They will be honoring first responders in the church service on Sunday. Flyers for the event are on FaceBook and the Village’s website.

2. The Good Times Cruise Inn will be held on June 12th from 5:30 p.m. till 8:00 p.m.



Miller made a motion to accept the financial reports as presented by the Fiscal Officer. Lyons seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.


Zartman moved to approve the payment of bills presented, Miller seconded, and the motion passed unanimously with Councilman James R. Miller abstaining from voting on any payments to Rodney Miller.


With no further matters to discuss, Zartman moved to adjourn, Miller seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.




__________________________________________	_______________________________________
Mayor Steve Wobler					Fiscal Officer, Zoe McMaster
